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ITEM TITLE:
Consider approving a supplemental agreement for additional funding between the City of Lawton and the Department of
Transportation of the State of Oklahoma Project Number JP19144(04), State Job Number STP-116B(059) MS, City’s
Project Number EN1208 Gore Blvd between 67th to 82nd St.

INITIATOR: Joseph Painter, P.E., Director of Engineering & City Engineer

STAFF INFORMATION SOURCE: Joseph Painter, P.E., Director of Engineering & City Engineer

BACKGROUND: Bids were opened on the subject project on February 8th, 2024, at 10:30 am. While there was only
one Bidder, Duit Construction Company, Inc, and Duit was $2,123,575.12 over the engineers estimate. The total
construction project cost ODOT construction inspection fees is $13,782,348.85. The Gore Blvd project from 67th Street
to 87th Street is a very important project for Lawton. The project originated in 2001 and the funding agreement was
executed in 2018. At the time of the agreement the federal STP funding was 80%. Today because of increases in
construction costs and delays such as AT&T taking 2 years to relocate their utilities, the same 80% funding put Lawton at
50% with increased cost. City Engineer, Joseph Painter, P.E., reached out to ODOT by letter dated February 12, 2024,
requesting for additional assistance. ODOT agreed to grant additional funds in the amount $1,800,791.70 and having
Lawton to pay $450,197.93.

The overall share for the project is $13,782,348.85 with $6,826,000 original share for ODOT and now additional
$1,800,791.70 making the total ODOT share as $8,626,791.70. And City’s share as $5,155,557.15 (including
$450,197.93).

EXHIBIT:  Supplemental Funding Agreement

KEY ISSUES:  None

FUNDING SOURCE:   The funds will be available from the CIP loan series 2024. There is $5M designated
for this project in the $30M loan which is being considered by Council.
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STAFF RECOMMENDED COUNCIL ACTION: Consider approving a supplemental agreement for additional
funding between the City of Lawton and the Department of Transportation of the State of Oklahoma Project Number
JP19144(04), State Job Number STP-116B(059) MS, City’s Project Number EN1208 Gore Blvd between 67th to 82nd St.
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